



From: Kathryn Newett <kathryn.newett@parliament.tas.gov.au>

Sent: Thursday, 5 December 2019 4:10 PM

To: Will Hodgman <will.hodgman@parliament.tas.gov.au>

Cc: Gusmerini, Prue (DPaC) <Prue.Gusmerini@dpac.tas.gov.au>; Madeleine Ogilvie

<Madeleine.Ogilvie@parliament.tas.gov.au>; Simon Boughey <Simon.Boughey@parliament.tas.gov.au>

Subject: Copy of Madeleine's correspondence to the Prime Minister

Dear Premier

Maddy has asked me to send this to you, as discussed in our meeting we have moved forward and sent a letter to the Prime Minister today, a scan of which is attached to this email.

Maddy also asked me to pass on her thanks for your support and looks forward to discussing this with you further.

Kathryn

KATHRYN NEWETT SENIOR ADVISOR

OFFICE OF MADELEINE OGILVIE MP INDEPENDENT MEMBER FOR CLARK © 03 6212 23 83



This email, and any attachments, may be confidential and/or privileged. If you have received it in error, please advise the sender and delete this email immediately. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, or copying is not permitted. Except where otherwise specifically stated, views expressed in this e-mail are those of the individual sender.

Think before you click, cyber security is everyone's responsibility. This email has been scanned for viruses but is not guaranteed to be free of viruses and should be vetted by your own security mechanisms. The Parliament of Tasmania accepts no liability for any loss or damage arising from the use of this email or its attachments.

Please consider the environment before printing this email.





Telephone: 03 6212 2213

madeleine.ogilvie@parliament.tas.gov.au

Mobile: 0409 001 800



Madeleine Ogilvie MP BALLE GCM Independent Member for Clark

House Of Assembly

The Hon Scott Morrison MP
Prime Minister of Australia
PO Box 6022
House of Representatives
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600
Scott.Morrison.MP@aph.gov.au

Dear Prime Minister.

THE CASE FOR TASMANIA

You will be aware that Tasmania receives fewer Australian Public Service (APS) roles than all other States and Territories other than the Northern Territory. Yet our capacity to deliver appropriate levels of service and talented employees to fill senior public service roles is unparalleled across Australia.

Coupled with our nation leading digital connectivity, through our extensive NBN network, we are well placed to receive more APS jobs.

It is of great importance to the people in my electorate of Clark and to Tasmanians more generally, that you intercede in the current discussions on the geographic locations of APS roles, on behalf of and for the benefit of Tasmania.

We understand from our discussions with Mr David Thodey AO, that you are now in receipt of the outcomes of the Thodey Independent Review of the Australian Public Service roles. We have been encouraged by Premier the Hon Will Hodgman MP to make contact with you directly to seek a meeting so that we can discuss with you in person, the case for Tasmania.

We have met with Senator Jonathon Duniam and he has expressed his desire to see more APS jobs located in Tasmania, and we will work with him to that end.

My office will contact you on early next week to agree a time to visit you at your office in Sydney to discuss this important matter which is of the priority.

Yours sincerely

Madeleine Ogilvie MP

Independent Member for Clark

cc. The Hon Will Hodgman, Premier of Tasmania, Senator Jonathon Duniam